
Poulsbo Sportsman Club 
Report of the Election Committee 

December 2, 2014 
 
Polling was opened in the clubhouse at 12:00 noon, and closed at 6:15 pm. One valid absentee ballot was 
received, and all other valid ballots were cast in person at the clubhouse. A total of 28 valid ballots were cast. 
Three illegal ballots were received and were not counted (one absentee ballot was posted on the range office 
bulletin board; two “Sample” ballots obtained from the website were hand delivered to Bill Bruce, who gave 
them to Warren Polensky, a member of the Election Committee). 
 
The results: 
 

• Vice President, one-year term:  Jeff Skoubo was elected. 
• At Large Director, three-year term:  Scot Buessow was elected. 
• Shotgun Shooting Area Director, one-year term:  Steve Rupp and Bill Bruce tied. No one was elected. 
• Primitive Shooting Area Director, one-year term:  Gene DuVall was elected. 
• Rifle/Pistol Shooting Area Director, one-year term:  Larry Scott was elected. 

 
In accordance with Roberts Rules of Order, the club’s parliamentary authority, balloting should continue for 
the office of Shotgun Shooting Area Director until someone is elected. By club Standing Rules, notice of the 
election should be given no less than seven days before the next membership meeting, at which the balloting 
will be conducted.  Accordingly, notice of the election must be given no later than December 30, and the 
balloting will be conducted during the January 6, 2015, membership meeting. 
 

Warren Polensky   Doug Forsyth    Jeff Skoubo 
 

Addendum for January 6, 2015 
 
A secret ballot was held at the regularly scheduled membership meeting to resolve the tie for Shotgun 
Shooting Area Director.  Bill Bruce was elected to the one year term. 
 

Warren Polensky   Doug Forsyth    Jeff Skoubo 


